
            

             

 

Minutes 

 

Community Meeting 

 
 

 

Date:    January 8, 2009 

 

Location:   Stoney Trail Scale House 

   12411 - 85
th

 Street NW 

   Calgary, AB 

 

 

Meeting Time: 3:00 PM 

 

 

Attendees:   

   AT 

    Nino DeLaurentiis 

Hank Wolters 

        

 BLV 

Travis Coates 

Wes Koyzan 

 

 Calgary Young Offenders Centre 

    Kurt Zinkan 

Dianna Brown 

 

   Local Residents 

- 

 

   Rocky Ridge Royal Oak Community Association 

    Erin Stabbler 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BLV GROUP 



UPDATE SINCE LAST MEETING 

 

 

• Third monitoring station installed at Young Offenders Center. Preliminary data 

available at meeting but not matched up against limits. Future reports will be 

formatted similar to existing reports. 

• Design on proposed sound berm completed. Will require 80k m3 of dirt to 

complete. BLV preparing final cost estimate for submission to AT. 

• Traffic study of pit entrance nearly completed. Opus to provide final report for 

next meeting. 

• Currently blasting a dense conglomerate layer in the mining area. Estimate that 

this will be complete by end of January. Crushing plant to move in during 

February. 

• Natural gas line installed to the SE property line at Stoney Trail. Final segment of 

the line will be installed in next couple of months. 

 

 

GENERAL 

 

 

• Discussion about Stoney Trail Schedule. At this time it appears as follows: 

January Finish drill/blast activities in order to break up 

conglomerate layer 

February BLV crusher to move into site and begin processing 

March BLV crusher continue processing 

April BLV crusher continue processing 

May Bottom mined out. BLV crusher to leave site. Stripping 

contract to begin in order to expose more mining area. 

June Stripping work to be continued 

July BLV crusher to return. Possible AT project to begin 

 

This could change and with the economic climate being what it is, it is hard to 

speculate much past mid year. 

 

• Discussion about possible concerns arising at the University research park. 

 

• Discussion about information getting out to local residents. Strong desire for an 

Open House to be held at Stoney Trail once again. A spring event would seem the 

most logical as it could be used as a forum to let residents know what to expect in 

2009.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



YOUNG OFFENDERS CENTER 

 

 

• Still concerned with dust at facility for employees, offenders, and guests. 

• Waiting for results of traffic study. YOC will monitor results from dust 

monitoring station as they come in. 

• Brought up the possible concerns at the University Research Park. 

• Not many concerns right now as there is almost zero activity at Stoney Trail right 

now. 

• New safety officer – Kevin Brophy 

 

 

 

ACTIONS 

 

 

• AT to complete traffic study and bring to next meeting.  

• BLV to make available the results on the recent stack testing on the asphalt plant 

(item not completed since last meeting). 

• BLV to finish cost estimate on possible noise berm and submit to AT. 

• BLV to develop a 2009 newsletter. BLV to begin planning on a May/June Open 

House. Newsletter will be used to advertise the event. Newsletter to be developed 

for next meeting. 

• BLV to ensure that Kevin Brophy is added to e-mailing system to ensure that they 

receive notification of any exceedance recorded by the dust monitors at the YOC. 

 

 

• NEXT MEETING March 11
th

 at 10 AM 

 

 

 

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 4:00 PM. 

 

Travis Coates recorded the above minutes. It is believed that these minutes accurately 

represent the proceedings of the meeting. Should there be any errors or omissions, please 

contact the undersigned. 

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Travis Coates | Stoney Trail Site Supervisor 

Phone: 403-225-3459 

Cell: 403-371-1841 

e-mail: travis.coates@lafarge-na.com 


